
Peck Improvement District; HB 2364

HB 2364 amends law regarding appointments to vacancies in the office of a director of 
an improvement district. The bill creates specific provisions for the Peck Improvement District 
located in Sumner and Sedgwick counties. 

Under the bill, when a vacancy occurs in the office of a director of the Peck Improvement 
District, the Sumner County Commission appoints a resident of Sumner County or Sedgwick 
County to hold the office until the next election. If the Sedgwick County Commission does not 
reject  the  appointment  within  30  days,  the  appointment  is  considered  approved.  If  the 
appointment is rejected, the appointment process is repeated until a director is selected. 

Continuing  law,  which  applies  to  all  other  improvement  districts,  specifies  when  a 
vacancy occurs in the office of a director of an improvement district, the remaining directors 
appoint a person to fill the vacancy until the next election.
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